Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Re: Next Steps Accommodation Programme (NSAP)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

I am sending this request as your council was listed as having received funding for long-term accommodation under the government's Next Steps Accommodation Programme: https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/930786/RSAP_allocations.pdf

Please confirm how much funding your council was originally allocated via the fund?

Answer:

Leicester City Council was allocated £3,072,574, capital and revenue funding.

How many units of move-on accommodation did your council originally agree to deliver via the fund?

62


By 1 April 2021, how many units had your council delivered? 

0


To date how many units has your council delivered?

10 units are due to complete by 30th June 2021


How many total units does your council now plan to deliver through the fund and by what date? Please indicate if your council has withdrawn from the fund entirely or if the total number of units it plans to deliver has decreased.
Due to unforeseen circumstances the council has withdrawn two schemes from the NSAP 1 programme as it was not possible to meet the timescale constraints to complete the works and be mobilised by 30th June 2021. 
The council will now deliver 10 units of accommodation under the NSAP 1 programme and will be exploring other funding routes including considering RSAP 2 (Rough Sleeping Accommodation Programme) to deliver some or all of the remaining units.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
